

## **Chippewas of Saugeen First Nation**

June 28, 2021

**ATTENTION:** All Saugeen First Nation Business Operators

Dear SFN members,

As many of you are aware, our community is experiencing a drastic increase in members who either have had to be hospitalized in ICU due to COVID or have tested positive for COVID. As a result, this means many of our community members are currently having to self-isolate and stay in their homes. Furthermore, this is the Delta variant of the COVID virus which is extremely easy to catch and transfer from person to person.

It is because of the severity of this COVID Delta variant, we are respectfully asking all SFN business operators, to manage their businesses over the next 3 days under the following temporary guidelines:

- ✓ All SFN fuel stations and convenience stores are now being required to allow only one person in at time if they must enter your store.
- ✓ Restaurants, coffee shops and Cannabis stores are now being required to do curbside pick-up only.

We have asked both Cancom and the OPP to assist with the management and enforcement of these guidelines.

It is through community cooperation, perseverance, and respect, that we will get through this challenge of eradicating the COVID virus from our community. This temporary closure is a difficult step for all of us, but we are confident that we will get through this together. Please stay home, travel only unless it's absolutely necessary, and strictly observe the following pandemic protocols:

- Wear a mask outside your home.
- Wash your hands frequently.
- Watch your distance and remain at least 2 meters from people you don't live with.

Miigwetch,

Saugeen First Nation Chief and Council